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Spring 2023

The Summer 2023 units of CPE offered through 
Ecumenical Institute are underway. Three units with ACPE 
Certified Educator Roger Cauthon are offered with two on 
Wednesday and one on Thursday morning. The units began 
in late March and will continue through mid-August 2023. 
The Spring 2024 units will begin in early September and 
continue until mid-March 2024. These four units are almost 
filled. A total of twenty-six spaces are available with only a 
few spaces open now. The summer unit has seven students 
in the Wednesday unit being filled with Avera Health 
chaplains who are continuing chaplaincy training. These 
students are in clinical chaplaincy positions across South 
Dakota with Avera Health and supported in their education 
by Avera Health. 

Summer 2023 Units of CPE Underway
The other Wednesday group is also composed of six 

students with clinical placements including in Tennessee, 
Florida, Missouri, and three in Iowa. Of these students, one 
is completing a fourth unit and one is a second unit. The 
Thursday summer group is composed of seven students 
with four clinical placements in Iowa, one in South Dakota, 
and one in Washington state. 

The Spring 24 units will reflect the similar wide reach of 
Ecumenical Institute providing the vehicle for CPE in Iowa, 
South Dakota, Nebraska, Michigan, Florida, Massachusetts, 
and Minnesota. 

The students reflect the ongoing chaplain educational and 
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The Summer 2023 units of CPE offered through Ecumenical Ins@tute are underway. Three units with 
ACPE Cer@fied Educator Roger Cauthon are offered with two on Wednesday and one on Thursday 
morning. The units began in late March and will con@nue through mid-August 2023. The Spring 2024 
units will begin in early September and con@nue un@l mid-March 2024. These four units are almost 
filled. A total of twenty-six spaces are available with only a few spaces open now. The summer unit has 
seven students in the Wednesday unit being filled with Avera Health chaplains who are con@nuing 
chaplaincy training. These students are in clinical chaplaincy posi@ons across South Dakota with Avera 
Health and supported in their educa@on by Avera Health. The other Wednesday group is also composed 
of six students with clinical placements including in Tennessee, Florida, Missouri, and three in Iowa. Of 
these students, one is comple@ng a fourth unit and one is a second unit. The Thursday summer group is 
composed of seven students with four clinical placements in Iowa, one in South Dakota, and one in 
Washington state. The Spring 24 units will reflect the similar wide reach of Ecumenical Ins@tute providing 
the vehicle for CPE in Iowa, South Dakota, Nebraska, Michigan, Florida, MassachuseVs, and Minnesota. 
The students reflect the ongoing chaplain educa@onal and professional support that Ecumenical Ins@tute 
offers to students in acute hospitals, local parishes, re@rement facili@es, hospice, recovery centers, and 
mortuary-cemetery sites. There is diversity in age, ethnic background, religious background, and gender. 
The support that Ecumenical Ins@tute donors give allows this educa@onal and developmental ministry to 
flourish. Ecumenical Ins@tute is an ACPE center that offers distance educa@on (video conferencing 
learning) and placement at a clinical site in a student’s local area. The need for this offering is noted in 

To everything there is a season and a 
@me to every purpose under heaven. 

Ecclesiastes 3:1 

To everything there is a season To everything there is a season 
and a time to every purpose and a time to every purpose 

under heaven.under heaven.
Ecclesiastes 3:1Ecclesiastes 3:1



Training Faith Based Caregivers		  Spring 2023 - The Ecumenical Institute				    Page 2

Times are 
definitely changing.

Is there something you can do 
for EI to continue our legacy of 

faith based training?  
The value of some assets 

like farm land is high.  What 
planning can you do this year 

to optimize your taxes and also 
help your favorite 

charities including EI?  

Our nation’s future 
is unknown.  
Our future 

with God is known.  

Contact Denise for more 
information at 712-225-0202 or 

denisegreen608@gmail.com

Leaving a Legacy 
for Your Community
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We now offer Venmo on 
the EI website for easy access 

when donating. 
Check it out at ecumenicalinstitute.org  

Venmo Donation 
Option Now Available!

Training 
Faith Based 
Caregivers

Choose friend or family option, 
not the business option.

It is with great sadness that we share 
the news that our Ecumenical Institute 
colleague and dear friend, Jennifer 
Hall, died on Sunday, March 19, 2023.

As the ACPE Certified Educator for 
Ecumenical Institute, I share this with 
all of you.  Jennifer has been a dear 
friend and colleague since my early 
days in Iowa and with Ecumenical 

professional support that Ecumenical 
Institute offers to students in acute 
hospitals, local parishes, retirement 
facilities, hospice, recovery centers, 
and mortuary-cemetery sites. There 
is diversity in age, ethnic background, 
religious background, and gender. 
The support that Ecumenical Institute 
donors give allows this educational and 
developmental ministry to flourish. 

Ecumenical Institute is an ACPE center 
that offers distance education (video 
conferencing learning) and placement 
at a clinical site in a student’s local area. 
The need for this offering is noted in 
the ongoing requests of students that 
makes Ecumenical Institute a vital part 
of pastoral care training in Iowa and in 
other parts of the country.

In Memory, 
The Reverend Jennifer Hall, 
ACPE Certified Education

Institute.  We had ACPE gatherings 
together in Iowa, regional, and 
national ACPE meetings.  After Jennifer 
left Unity Point Health Methodist in 
Des Moines, they were accepted by 
all of you to offer ACPE units through 
Ecumenical Institute. While leading 
ACPE units for over two years, Jennifer 
continued to share the wide knowledge 
and experience of spiritual care and 
chaplaincy with students.  Jennifer also 
tremendously helped the Ecumenical 
Institute last year with the changes in 
accreditation requirements from ACPE 
and the Department of Education

The Ecumenical Institute has lost 
a skilled colleague, gifted educator, 
and friend.  In a recent special board 
meeting we all honored her memory 
together.  May Jennifer’s memory 
always be a blessing.
The Reverend Roger Cauthon, M. Div.

ACPE Certified Educator for 
Ecumenical Institution

Summer 2023 Units.. 
Cont’ from Page 1
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The Ecumenical Institute is a 
501c3 non-profit organization.

If you have a charitable contribution fund account, you can contact 
your representative and request a donation to Ecumenical Institute.

Perhaps I need to be honest, my 
experience with CPE was not what 
I was expecting. I need to start with 
a confession – I was hesitant and 
dreading the CPE portion of my 
Lutheran denomination’s ordination 
process. Candidates for ordained 
ministry are required to complete one 
unit of CPE. The long and the short 
is, I had initially set out to do CPE for 
the sake of getting ordained. With our 
life situation – young married couple, 
one pastor and one pastor-to-be, and 
a two-year-old at home, a traditional 
CPE option was not practical, and it 
was not something I was looking to 
do. Additionally, I was also (and still 
am) serving a congregation that is 
going through a pastoral transition, as 
an interim lay pastoral leader. 

My CPE Experience.
ELCA Interim Synodically Authorized Minister, Lisbon, North Dakota

I have never been so glad to be so 
wrong. 

Through the Ecumenical Institute, I 
was able to provide pastoral care, in a 
clinical way, while serving the people 
that God has called me to serve. 
This CPE unit was a non-traditional, 
contextual educational experience 
that offered me the opportunity to 
hone my pastoral caregiving skills 
and it prepared me for work that I am 
going to do throughout my vocational 
career.

In a practical sense, being able 
to bring pastoral care situations to 
colleagues, from across the country, 
who are serving in various settings and 
with various backgrounds, has been a 
tremendous value to my ministry. Not 
only has it benefited me but has also 

been a benefit to my congregation, 
especially in the depth of pastoral care 
that I am now able to bring. There is 
no doubt that I will continue to take 
the methodology of CPE into my work.

In a spiritual sense, I have been 
reminded through CPE about the 
theological approach to life that I 
bring with me. I have been able to 
push past the edges of my theological 
assumptions and to embrace the 
ambiguity that sometimes frightens 
those to whom I am providing 
pastoral care. It was a blessing to 
work alongside others, from different 
religious and spiritual backgrounds, 
who are all excellent pastoral care 
providers in their own right. What my 
supervisor Roger was able to add was 
a reminder that we are doing good 
and necessary work. We were pushed 
and challenged to think in new and 
creative ways. We were called to 
examine ourselves – had we done 
enough to really understand another 
human being? 

CPE has been a life changing 
experience for me – and not in the 
way that I had anticipated. May God 
continue to bless the holy work that is 
happening through CPE. 

In a practical sense, being able to bring pastoral care situations to colleagues, from across the 
country, who are serving in various settings and with various backgrounds, has been a 
tremendous value to my ministry. Not only has it benefited me but has also been a benefit to my 
congregation, especially in the depth of pastoral care that I am now able to bring. There is no 
doubt that I will continue to take the methodology of CPE into my work. 
 
In a spiritual sense, I have been reminded through CPE about the theological approach to life that 
I bring with me. I have been able to push past the edges of my theological assumptions and to 
embrace the ambiguity that sometimes frightens those to whom I am providing pastoral care. It 
was a blessing to work alongside others, from different religious and spiritual backgrounds, who 
are all excellent pastoral care providers in their own right. What my supervisor Roger was able to 
add was a reminder that we are doing good and necessary work. We were pushed and challenged 
to think in new and creative ways. We were called to examine ourselves – had we done enough 
to really understand another human being?  
 
CPE has been a life changing experience for me – and not in the way that I had anticipated. May 
God continue to bless the holy work that is happening through CPE.  
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Lisa, in the Board of Directors box, please add Rich Moore and LuAnn Trutwin as board members and 
remove Jennifer Hall, Educator.   Also remove Mary Estelle Cole from recent donors on page 4. 

See if this is enough informa@on, I’m @red of begging new members for  bios and would like to send the 
newsleVer out as soon as possible. 

Thank you. 

 

 

One of the hardest things someone can do 
is to forgive someone who has harmed or 
hurt or wronged them.  When we hold a 

grudge, it can consume us and cause us to 
be leery of rela:onships. Resentment and 

anger can build up in us some:mes 
unknowingly. When we forgive someone, 

we can move on and find peace with 
ourselves. It’s never too late to forgive 
someone. And most importantly, is to 

forgive yourself.  ABer all, God forgives us.   

 

Forgiveness is unlocking the door to set someone free and 
realizing you were the prisoner.  Unknown 
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Ecumenical Institute
1251 West Cedar Loop • Cherokee, IA  51012
denisegreen608@gmail.com • 712-225-0202

Ecumenical Institute is Accredited to Conduct 
Programs of Level I and Level II CPE by:

The Association for Clinical Pastoral Education
55 Ivan Allen Jr. Blvd., Suite 835 • Atlanta, Georgia 30308

404-320-1472 www.acpe.edu

Thanks to those who have helped plan for the longevity 
of Ecumenical Institute. These fine individuals have given; 

and their gift will continue after they are gone. If your 
name was inadvertently missed or you would like to be 

added, please contact Denise Green.

Legacy Honor Roll

Thank You Recent Donors of Ecumenical Institute

Anonymous
Fr. John Cain
Helen Mendt

Earl Pickens Family Trust
Tony & Carol Reuter

Fr. Gene Sitzmann
Larry & Linda Winkelbauer

Ralph Harwig
David Patterson

Adrian Rupp

Joan Ballantyne
Bob Baschke

Mike & Joyce Bechtel
Sue Behrens - Scholarship Fund

Jeff & Patty Brown

Roger Cauthon
Francis Conley

Rich & Andrea Cook
Mike Cronin

Cherokee State Bank

8Thank You8
Special thanks to the 

Erlandson Foundation for 
their continued support.

Elaine & Daryl Doorenbos
Frank & MaryAnn Dunn

Denise Green
Rev. Al Grendler

Filmore & Darlene Gustafson
Rev. David Halaas & Bishop Lorna 

Halaas
James Haritage
Chad Hebrink
Mary Herbst

Darwin & Bev Hurni
John & Patricia Jensen

Joel Johnson
Janice Klein
Rick Lampe

Father Francis Makwinja
James McGuire

Dr. Wayne & Kris Meylor
Lila Murray

Susan Ortman
Harold & Marilee Peterson 

Steven and Nancy Pohlman
Anthony/Carol Reuter

Imelda Rupp
Royden and Elaine Rupp

Danna Schuster
Clare Shull

Father Gene Sitzmann
Mark & Kathyrne Stelzer

Rev. Mark J. Stoll
Richard & Kristine Weber

Mary Lou Wiemold
Ivan Wiersma

Larry & Linda Winkelbauer
William & Marcia Young

	

	

	

	

	

Donating
None of this work is possible without the generous support of donors. Since 

the inception of the Pastoral Education Center in the late 1960’s, the number 
of students participating has now grown well past a thousand. Imagine the 
countless lives these students have touched with the skills they’ve learned.  
With your assistance the number of students will continue to grow. 

Please consider supporting the work of the Ecumenical Institute for Clinical 
Pastoral Education. 

	 New Gift for Ecumenical Institute
	 Enclosed is my gift of $_________ 
	 I pledge $________ for _________ years.
	 Please send information about a stock transfer.
	 Memorial Gift in the name of ____________________________
	 A Donation for the Scholarship Fund $_________
	 Please note personal prayer concern below.


